
Buzz of the Bees—Blue Bell Square Dance Club Newsletter 
 

JUNE 2007          Editor—Jim Groves 

President —  Jim Groves    Vice-President — Gary Donart 
Secretary —  Jeanie Groves              Treasurer — Pat Davis 
Board Members — Susan Raby, Bob Carroll, Charles Davis, Tom Pickering 
District Representatives:  Jim & Jeanie Groves 

VIPS— Please come at 7 pm to help the President set up-make coffee etc. (If U can’t make it, switch with someone)  
June 9th —  Donart & Edgington   June 23rd —  Gill & Kilmer 
July 14th — Lewis & Martin    July 28th — Pickering & Raby 
August 11th — Richie & Sewell   August 25th — Carroll & Groves 
September 8th — Clements & Donarts  September 22nd — Edginton & Glover  
CASUAL DRESS  —  Casual dress is not the NORM through the first dance in September.  Please dress for this HOT 
WEATHER SEASON 
 

NEW MEMBERS —  I would like for everyone to welcome our newest members, Charles and Judy Glover.  Charles 
and Judy have been taking lessons and are good friends with Bob and Susan Raby.  Charles was with the Agriculture 
Department at NMSU.  Judy is a homemaker and Grandmother.  Their daughter lives in Phoenix.  This means that 
they help keep the interstate warm between here and there, as if it needed to be warmed up.  We are extremely happy 
to welcome them to our club.   
 

60th NEW MEXICO STATE FESTIVAL —  If you didn’t make it to the State Festival in Ruidoso, I’m sorry you 
missed it.  A great time was had by all.  It was a little hard to find but the night was cool and everyone had a great 
time dancing and visiting with their Square Dance friends from all around the state.  Gary Shoemake is an excellent 
caller and the Round Dancers enjoyed the Cueing of Bob and Sally Nolen.  We also enjoyed dancing to our state call-
ers and cuers.   
  

SICK LIST —  The following is a list of Square Dancers that we need to keep in our thoughts and prayers.   
  

 Dora Stence is doing well with her chemotherapy.  When I spoke with her she sounded very good.  She will 
have to have at least one more chemotherapy prior to surgery.  Her surgery will probably be in Albuquerque.  Please 
keep her and Tom in your thoughts and prayers.   
  

 Wilson Purcella had his Gaul Bladder removed and was doing some better, he did make it to the State Festival 
but I didn’t get to see him.  He is currently back in the hospital (May 30th) in intensive care.  I am not sure of the de-
tails because he was having dialysis and was very weak.  I think that he was being treated for blood clots.  Please keep 
him in your thoughts and prayers.   If you have time please check on him.  Mountain View Regional Medical Center, 
556-7600 — MVRMC 4311 E. Lohman Ave., Las Cruces, NM 88011-8255 
 

 Art Harvey is going to have a knee replacement surgery on June 12th.  Please keep Art and Marylyn in your 
thoughts and prayers. 
   

 Bob Richie is having trouble with his feet again.  He and Irene were at the last dance and they danced several 
tips.  We are keeping our fingers crossed and hope that he continues to improve. 
   

UPCOMING DANCES:            Blue Bell Square Dance Club—Casual Dress in  effect for the Summer 
 

June 27th-30th — 56th National Square Dance Convention — Charlotte, North Carolina.  If you are in the area and 
have never been it is a wonderful experience. 
 

June 7-10th, 2007 — 45th Texas State Festival, Lubbock Civic Center, Lubbock Texas  
 

AREA DANCES: 

1st & 3rd Sunday’s — Circle 8’s will host their regular dance 6:00pm at the Munson Center. Callers:   TBA 
 

1st Saturday Each Month — Art Harvey’s Cross-fire’s Plus Club dance at Belton Bridge Center, 7:00-9:30pm.      
  Every Tuesday — Good Time Squares, Deming.  7:00 pm Senior Citizen Center 800 Granite St.  Caller Rusty 
Wright. For info call Lu Chestnut @ 505-546-6133 
2nd & 4th Fridays  — See Saws, El Paso  Rounds @7:00 Squares 7:30 –10 Grace Lutheran Church, 9301 Diana, El 
Paso, TX.  Caller Ted Clements, Rounds Jonny Kopecky. Out of town guest now dance for Free. 


